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Dear Parents, 

 

Today, Thursday, 28th March, is the last day of term.   

We are closed for the Easter holidays and return to 

school on Monday 15th April.  
 

Congratulations! 

Congratulations to all our children who took part in 

the KS1 Easter bonnet parade and KS2 Easter egg 

Competition.  A fantastic effort was made by  

everyone.   

Our winners of the Easter Egg Competition were: 

3S - George 3J - Ollie 

4B - Jorgia  4PF - Emilie 

5P - Mia  5B - Jude 

6H - Ava  6S - Bella 

Our Easter Bonnet Winners were: 

Nursery 1 - Eric  Nursery 2 - Neve 

R1 - Summer R2 - Minnie 

1J - Nancy  1H - Frankie 

2R - Sofia  2MG - Alana 
 

Lenten Bazaar 

A huge thank you to all of you who supported our 

school and parish community this Lent with your gen-

erosity, support and time.  

We cannot believe the success of our Lenten fund-

raising this year and it is all down to our children and 

families who have given so much for others.  

Thank you from the bottom of our hearts - All Saints 

families are incredible. CAFOD will be so grateful for 

all you have done to help people around the world. 
 

Talent Show 

Here is the link for this year’s Talent Show.  Well done 

to all our pupils that took part.  Congratulations to  

Jorgia from Year 4 who won with her wonderful poem. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PYZ8tTWePes  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Easter Mass/Service Times at All Saints 

Holy Thursday - 28th March - 7.30pm 

Mass of the Last Supper  

Good Friday - 29th March - 3.00pm 

Good Friday Passion of Our Lord  

Please note that after the Good Friday service, the 

Church will be closed and will remain closed until the 

Easter Vigil on Saturday evening at 7.30pm. 

Holy Saturday - 30th March - 7.30pm 

Easter Vigil Mass 

Easter Sunday - 31st March - 9.30am 

Mass  
 

Easter Service 

We had a beautiful service in Church to celebrate 

Easter.  Here is the link for you to watch: 

https://youtu.be/NnRfAGLXm1o  
 

Whole School Raffle Organised by 4B 

1st prize - Heidi 4B 2nd prize - Rita 3S 

3rd prize - Heidi 5B 4th prize - Eric 5B 

5th prize - Hanna 4B 

Well done to all our winners! 
 

Attendance  

We are very grateful for the co-operation and support 

of parents for trying to improve our attendance this 

term.  It is also important that your child is on time for 

school each day, so that they get the benefit of a full 

day’s education. 

A reminder that holidays during school time are not 

authorised whatever the circumstances and a local 

authority fine will be issued.   

Please report any absences before 9am via parents 

app or telephone call. 

Try and rest and build up the immune system over the 

Easter holidays and aim for that 100% for these next six 

weeks.  We can do it! 

News 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PYZ8tTWePes
https://youtu.be/NnRfAGLXm1o


 

Summer Uniform 

Weather permitting, parents may wish to change to 

summer uniform after the Easter holiday.  

This is a blue and white checked dress with either a 

white cardigan or grey school sweatshirt/cardigan 

with black or white shoes; grey school shorts may be 

worn in place of long trousers or grey school skirt/

pinafore may be worn  with white shirt and tie. Train-

ers and open-toed sandals are not considered as 

school uniform.  

Thank you for your continued support in sending your 

children to school looking so smart and proud of their 

All Saints uniform. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 Sacraments 

Children in Year 4 have a Holy and memorable year 

ahead.  They will be making their first Holy Commun-

ions and in preparation for this special time there are 

some upcoming dates that families need to be 

aware of. 

Parent/Family Communion Meeting 

Tuesday 23rd April at 3:00pm in the School Hall  

Please note change of date 

First Holy Communions 

11th May (4F) at 10:30am, 18th May (4B) at 10:30am 

School Communion Celebration 

24th May at the Parish Centre (during school day -  

children only) 

 
Prayer and Liturgy 

The theme next week is Jesus is Risen! Jesus is Alive!  

 
Dressing Up Costumes 

If anyone has old dress up costumes relating to royal-

ty such as kings, princesses and knights they would 

like to donate to Reception it would be hugely ap-

preciated. Thanks 
 

Home Time Arrangements/Emergency Contacts 

If you are unable to pick your child up from school 

you must inform the school office of the person’s 

name.  Please make sure this is done as soon as you 

are aware.  This is to avoid undue stress for your child. 

Also, please ensure that your contact details are up 

to date with the school office.   

If you are unable to come and collect your child in 

an emergency or if they are taken ill in school, you 

should have a back up plan in place for someone to 

come and pick them up. 

 

 

 
Parent RE Questionnaire 

We have sent this out via Parent App, Seesaw and 

the newsletter – please try and complete over the 

half-term break if you haven’t already done so.  

This is very helpful in driving improvement works over 

the coming months and years.  Here is the link! 

https://forms.gle/o932N7W39rPojA357 

 
Stranger Danger  

Please remind your child to be aware of potential 

dangers from strangers on the way to and from 

school.  

 
Water Bottles 

In anticipation of warmer weather on our return to 

school following the Easter break, please ensure that 

your child brings a water bottle to school each day.  

Bottles should be 500ml or less as there is no room in 

class or on desks for the fashionable super-sized  

containers.  Water bottles can be refilled throughout 

the day with fresh, cold water.  Thank you for your co

-operation. 

 
Year 6 Priory Medical Centre Visit 

Some of our Year 6 children paid a visit to Priory 

Medical Centre on Wednesday as part of their 

Learning to Serve Project. We had some lovely com-

ments from staff and patients about our the way our 

children spoke and presented. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Trans Pennine Trail Kids Easter Activity Pack 

Please use the following link to use the Trans Pennine 

Trail Easter Activity Pack: https://

www.transpenninetrail.org.uk/welcome-to-our-

childrens-page/  
 

PE Kits 

We have had a another delivery of the new PE kits.   

They will be on sale from the school office after 

3.30pm daily.  Cash payments only please.  Thank 

you!   

https://www.transpenninetrail.org.uk/welcome-to-our-childrens-page/
https://www.transpenninetrail.org.uk/welcome-to-our-childrens-page/
https://www.transpenninetrail.org.uk/welcome-to-our-childrens-page/




Prayer and Liturgy 
 

Jesus is Risen! Jesus is Alive!  
 

God raised him from the dead,  
for many days he appeared to those  

who are now his witnesses to the people.  
 

Easter Sunday is an important day for Christians as it is the day that Jesus was resurrected to 
take away the darkness of evil.  A typical celebration takes place in a church which is filled 
with candles that represent Jesus as the light of the world and also flowers, which symbolise a 
new life.  By dying, Jesus showed Christians that death was nothing to fear.  If they believe in 
God and ask for forgiveness for their sins, they will have a new life in heaven when they die. 
 
After Jesus had been crucified, his body was taken off of the cross and placed in a tomb cut 
out of rock. They wrapped Jesus’ body in a shroud, placed it in the tomb and rolled a huge 
stone in front of the entrance to the tomb. A Roman soldier guarded the tomb.  Nearby stood 
the women who followed Jesus; among them was Mary Magdalene, who had travelled with 
Jesus through Galilee ever since Jesus had healed her. The women watched sombrely as  a 
huge stone was rolled across the entrance of the tomb. 
Jesus had been betrayed and denied, and now he lay in a tomb – but that wasn’t the end of 
the story . . . 
 
The next day was the Sabbath: a day of rest in the midst of festivities. The following day – the 
third day after Jesus’ death – something very strange happened. 
 
That morning, as the sun rose, Mary Magdalene and the other women returned to the tomb 
with spices to anoint Jesus’ body. The crunching of their feet broke the stillness of the morning 
and the air was threaded with the scent of blossom. 
 
As they entered the garden, a sight greeted the women that made them stop in their 
tracks . . .  Inside the tomb they saw an angel.  ‘Do not be afraid,’ said the angel, ‘Jesus has 
risen as he said he would.’  The women rushed from the tomb, full of joy, to tell the disciples 
what they had seen and from there, the news spread all over Jerusalem. 
 

Jesus,  
We thank you for the joy of the Resurrection,  

when you rose from the dead  
and were filled with new life.   

Help us to remember that you suffered  
and died on the cross for us s 

o that one day we too will share with you  
the joy of everlasting life.   

Amen. 


